
MASS TIMES

Monday to Friday: 9am

Saturday:      6pm

Sunday:  	  8am, 10am, 5.30pm


RECONCILIATION

Wednesday 8.30 - 8.55am

Saturday:  5pm - 5.45pm


EXPOSITION OF THE  
BLESSED SACRAMENT

Wednesday:  8am


ARCHDIOCESE OF PERTH

www.perthcatholic.org.au


SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN

safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au


PARISH PRIEST

Fr Peter Hoang OP

0412 445 199

peter.hoang@perthcatholic.org.au


PASTORAL ASSOCIATE

Elle Aurora

doubleview@perthcatholic.org.au


SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS

Holly Butson

butson@iinet.net.au

Steph Tranter

smtranter@yahoo.com.au


OFFICE HOURS

Tuesday - Friday 
 9.30am - 12.30pm


PARISH SCHOOL

Holy Rosary Primary

Ph: 9203 4500

PRINCIPAL:    
Mark de Kluyver. 

OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY 
DOUBLEVIEW PARISH


17 Angelico Street, Woodlands  6018  Ph: 9446 2055

 www.doubleview.perthcatholic.org.au


         SPREAD THE WORD

	 	 	 	 	 	 	

WHAT’S ON 

June	   3:	 Wine & cheese after 6pm Mass

	 	 10/11:  Planned Giving Renewal

	 	 12:	 Vinnies meeting - 9.30am

	 	 14:	 UFO Craft - 9.30am

	 	 18:	 Morning tea after 8am Mass

	 	 25:	 Morning tea after 10am Mass


We extend a  very warm welcome to visitors and 
new parishioners to our Parish.  Please introduce 

yourself to Fr Peter or Fr Tom after Mass. 

If you are joining our Parish, please complete a 
Parishioner Information Form available on the 

table at the front of the church.


Year A

4 June 2023


Vol. 41  No. 26

The Record has an excellent coverage of our 
50th Anniversary celebration.  The link is:
https://therecord.com.au/news/local/doubleview-
parish-community-called-to-walk-together-in-the-
way-of-the-lord/  (phew!) OR google:  
therecord.com.au and search ‘Doubleview Parish’ 
on the home page.

PLANNED GIVING RENEWAL 23/25

Our renewal will be held at all masses on the 
weekend of the 10th & 11th June 2023.
Please consider joining the Planned Giving 
programme (Second Collection).  Proceeds 
from the Planned Giving are used to meet the 
annual operating costs of our parish. These 
outlays include maintenance, insurance, rates, 
utilities, employment, office expenses, the 
diocesan assessment, facilities and gardens, 
and the loan repayments for the Parish Centre.
More Information will be provided on the 
weekend of the 10th & 11th.  In the meantime, if 
you have any questions, please contact Doris 
Zambonetti on 0428 441 566 or 
doriszambonetti @gmail.com 
Planned Giving Envelopes for 23/24 can be 
collected from the back of the church.

Welcome  

After assisting the parish for many years in 
various ways, in most recent times the Counters’ 
roster, Br Noel Hickey has advised that he can 
no longer continue in this role.  Fr Peter 

and the Parish Pastoral Council extend to 

him grateful thanks and best wishes.
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Stone of Eternity 
The story of how our church     

was designed and built 

Saturday 13 May  
Vigil Mass at 6pm 
Saturday 13 May aŌer Mass  
Book launch at the Rosary 

Community Centre 
Sunday 14 May  
10am Mass  
Celebrated by Archbishop  
Anniversary morning tea 

following Sunday Mass 

Commemorative book for sale from 13 May 

Our Lady of 
the Rosary

Foundation

If you would like to make a 
donation to the Our Lady of 
the Rosary Foundation to 
support the upkeep of the 
church, the bank details are:

Name: Our Lady of the Rosary  
                   Foundation

Account Number:    
             066209  10102484


SAFEGUARDING PROGRAM

All church volunteers are asked to participate in 
Safeguarding Induction every 3 years. Future dates 
are below or you can follow the link:
https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/
ONLINE (May):
Thursday 8 June - 10-11am

Tuesday 20 June - 2-3pm

Thank you for keeping our children  
 and parishioners safe.

There are still some 
books available - to get 
your copy contact Elle in 
the office. 

Unfortunately we can no 
longer accept credit card 
payments.

THANK YOU for your prayers & generous response to this year’s Catholic 
Mission Appeal.  You are helping our medical missionaries provide life-saving

healthcare to the vulnerable in East Timor and throughout the world.
If you missed the opportunity last week, go online at www.catholicmission.org.au/
timor or scan the QR code to make a donation.   If you are keen to know what’s 
involved in becoming a volunteer for Catholic Mission please email Francis 
Leong for the details at director.cm@perthcatholic.org.au 

RUGS FOR FOOD

UFO Craft have several large colourful rugs 
beautifully crafted. We hope to raise by sale or 
raffle about $150 per rug. All proceeds will go 
towards restocking the pantry of the pantry of 
St Vincent de Paul Conference, this winter.

The first raffle will be drawn at the morning tea 
after the 8.00am Sunday Mass on the 18th June 
and there are only 30 tickets.  The tickets are 
$5.00 each. (Cash please.)

Early tickets will be available from Mary and a 
helper after the 8.00am Masses on 4th and 11th 
June at the back of the church where some rugs 
will be on display, and then Mary Callahaghan and 
Anne Palmer will sell any remaining tickets after 
Mass on 18th June.

UFO craft meetings are on the 
2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 
9.30am in the parish centre.

Enquiries: 
Dorothy Johnston 0478 
397 934 or 

dorothydotjohnston@gmail.com.  

LETTER TO PARISHIONERS

Dear parishioners,

This is a difficult letter but one which I feel needs to be 
written. Unfortunately, we are aware that over recent 
months several parents of young children have 
experienced an issue at Mass, when someone told them 
or indicated with a gesture that they should keep their 
children quiet and still. I know two of the young 
mothers personally and they were quite distressed by 
their experience. 

The Parish Pastoral Council is focused on supporting 
our parish to be inclusive and welcoming and this 
situation does not appear to demonstrate those values. 
Surely, we all strive to be like Jesus, who said “Let the 
children come to me…for the kingdom of God belongs 
to such as these”. As you know, we have just celebrated 
the 50th anniversary of our church. If we don’t 
encourage families to attend Mass and participate in 
parish life, in the future our church may be just a 
building rather than the centre of our parish community. 
For parents, if you have a particularly restless child I 
encourage you to move to the back of the church, which 
I believe mostly happens already. For others, if you find 
that you are seated near a family at Mass and you think 
it may be distracting, perhaps you could simply move to 
another seat. If you would like to discuss this further 
with Fr Peter or me you are welcome to contact the 
office to make an appointment. 

Helen Murray

Chair – Parish Pastoral Council 
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A READING FROM THE HOLY GOSPEL 
ACCORDING TO JOHN


Jesus said to Nicodemus,

‘God loved the world so much 
that he gave his only Son, 
so that everyone who believes in him may  
	 not be lost 
but may have eternal life. 
For God sent his Son into the world 
not to condemn the world, 
but so that through him the world might  
	 be saved. 
No one who believes in him will be 
condemned; 
But whoever refuses to believe is 
	 condemned already, 
because he has refused to believe 
in the name of God’s only Son.’

COMMENTARY ON THE GOSPEL

Dear Parishioners and Visitors,

Most of us have probably had the pleasant experience, as either children or adults, of being 
accepted as part of an already formed group of friends. It’s a great feeling, being accepted by other 
people we like. And something similar happens, doesn’t it, when a child is born into a loving 
family? The child becomes increasingly aware of being loved and accepted and valued. 

Well, it is certainly a fact that the earliest Christian believers felt they were being drawn into the 
unique relationship that Jesus obviously experienced between himself and the God he called 
“Father.” Jesus delighted in that relationship, and often spoke to his Father in prayer, and the 
gospels give us examples of the Father showing his affection for Jesus. At his baptism in the River 
Jordan by John the Baptist, and at the Transfiguration on the mountain top, the Father expressed his 
love for Jesus as his “beloved Son.” 

I think it helps to understand today’s feast of the Blessed Trinity, Father, Son 
and Holy Spirit, if we think about a child’s relationship to its family, or our 
relationship to our closest friends. The Gospel makes it clear that the Blessed 
Trinity, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, wants us to share their life. That’s what 
begins at our baptism but, like all relationships, it is meant to grow. That’s 
one reason why we keep coming back to Mass, to nourish the divine life we 
received at Baptism, to deepen our relationship with the Father, the Son 
Jesus, and the Holy Spirit.

   Fr.Tom.


4 DAY HAWES HERITAGE TRAIL PILGRIMAGE - 

20th-23rd August 2023 - $300 per person


On this Pilgrimage based in Geraldton, you will discover the iconic buildings and sites relating to the 
heritage of Priest/Architect John Cyril Hawes. The tour will include luxury coach transport, Mass daily 
and visits to local tourist attractions other than Hawes sites.  Lunch and snacks are provided along 
with a Pilgrim Shell and Tour Booklet.  Pilgrims will be accompanied by Fr Robert Cross, Tour Guide 
and Spiritual Director, as well as a Pilgrimage Coordinator.  Travel to and from Geraldton and 
accommodation in Geraldton are the Pilgrim's responsibility.  For more information go to 
www.monsignorhawes.com  or Phone Gerry Eastman 0417 912997. 


TODAY’S READINGS:

First Reading: Exodus 34:4b-6, 8-9
The reading from Exodus is taken from section 
commonly titled ‘The Renewal of the Tablets’ where 
the Lord re-writes the Decalogue after they had been 
broken. God’s mercy and faithfulness is declared.

Responsorial Psalm: Daniel 3:52-56 

Glory and praise for ever!
Second Reading: 2 Corinthians 13:11-13
One of the clearest trinitarian passages of the 
Scriptures forms our second reading. Our ecclesial 
family is to be a reflection of the love of the three 
Persons of the Trinity.

Gospel Reading: John 3:16-18
We hear from today’s Gospel reading one of the most 
foundational statements of the Christian faith; Jesus 
Christ, the Son, is the love of God the Father poured 
out in totality, sent into the world not to condemn, but 
to save it.

[Tedesco, Joe. "The Most Holy Trinity - Pastoral Liturgy 53, no. 2]
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PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Barbara Antonetti,  Cody Bartell,  Mary Anne Berry,  

Leith Bowman,  Clifford De Silva,  Tracey Gotts,  
Gary and Grace George,   Steve Gualnam,   

Fr David Halstead OP,   Barry Johnston,   
Fr Peter Kobakina OP,   Leo McHugh,   
Dinna Lombardo,  Benjamin Lopez,   

Terry McAdam,  John Meagher,  Taryn Murphy,  
Anthony Samy,  Teresa Sheehan,  Nino Siciliano, 

Ann Tan,  Carmel Wall,  Di Watts


RECENTLY DECEASED

Apollonia Lobo-Braganza

TO BE REMEMBERED

Angela Basle,  Andrew Byrne,  Jo Canny, 

Evelina D’Angelo,  Maurice De Silva,   
Jack Della Santa,  Hazel Gawned,   

Lloyd Goodwin,  Vivienne & Gerald Hogan, 
Stanislaw Kapusta,  Pete Lanigan,  Irena Mikula, 
Bridie Moriarity,  Mario Re,  Elizabeth Sandram 
Sr Anthony Sachse OP, ,  John Patrick Sayers, 

Henry, Thomas & Josephine Sarre,   
Giuseppe Siciliano,  Gweneth Tondut,   

Concetta Vinci,  Cardinal Sin Pavo Vuleta

May they rest in eternal peace.


Roster The Most Holy Trinity

4 June 2023

Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ

11 June 2023

Proclaimers:

 Saturday 6 pm

 Sunday 8 am

 Sunday 10 am

 Sunday 5.30pm

Leon Wall

Lidia Ellis & Miriam Peachey

Sr Myrtle & Terese Johnston

Woolfrey Family

Helen Murray

Shamir Mohammed & Andrew Martin

Renita Blackey & Colleen Harland

Jon Kirk

Acolytes:

 Saturday 6pm

 Sunday 8am

 Sunday 10am

Allan Dwyer & Tony Wong

-

Alex Mitchell 

Jef Lim

Gordon Kendall

John Douglas

EMoHC:

 Saturday 6pm

 Sunday 8am

 Sunday 10am

Jill Dwyer

Paul Slyth

Mel Mitchell

Libby Dimmer

Stephanie Tenger

John Hayes

Power Point: 

 Saturday 6pm

 Sunday 8am

 Sunday 10am

 Sunday 5.30pm

Sr Imelda

Margaret Lobo

Simon Wong

Nicole Drinkwater

 

Sr Imelda

Doris Zambonetti

Susanne Whyte

Nicole Drinkwater

Music:

 Saturday 6pm

 Sunday 8am

 Sunday 10am

-

Anne Eddy

Choir

 

Anne Eddy

Choir

Counters: (4)  Jeff & Joan Lim & George Boylan (5)  Anne & Neil Eddy,  Frank McCabe

Altar Society:

Altar Linen:

Doris & Lucy Zambonetti,  Kelly Tanham

Cathy Bostock

 

Cathy Bostock

Pilgrim Statue: Miriam & Brian Peachey Mary & Paul Slyth

PARISH CONTRIBUTIONS

Thank-you for your ongoing support of our 
priests and parish.  The collection baskets are 
now being handed around the pews, however 
to reduce the handling of cash you may prefer 
to contribute directly into the bank accounts - 
the bank details are:


BANK DETAILS

First Collection – support of priests


Account Name: Dominican Fathers


BSB: 086006  Account Number: 485500133

No Reference Required.


Second Collection - 	 support for running 
	 expenses of the  
	 parish and priory


Account Name:   Roman Catholic 
                 Church  Doubleview


BSB: 086006   Account No: 482790489

Reference:  If you are in the Planned Giving 
Programme please include Name and Planned 
Giving Number, otherwise no reference required.


ROSARY CARE

Do you know anyone needing care?   

Meals/Transport/Visiting/Family Support.

Contact Catherine:  0410 019 556.
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